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Greetings from
President Asakura

The PTA general meeting was held at the Iwata Elem. School gymnasium.

Beginning with a greeting from the PTA president

（１）FY2022 Annual Activity Report/Financial Report

（２）FY2023 Annual Activity Plan and Budget Report

（３）Election of Officers for 2023

The bill has been approved.

My name is Asakura Shinichi, and I will serve as the 2023 Iwata
Elem. School PTA President. This year, Iwata Elem. School
celebrates its 150th anniversary. We will be active for a year with
an awareness of the connection with the region, school, and each
home more than usual. I will do my best to aim for activities that
will make the children, parent, and teachers involved that will feel
“I`m glad I’m at Iwata Elem. School”. I’m looking forward to
working with you. Thank you.

No.1

Ｑ There is a medicine for my brother’s fever. I’m having a fever,
is it okay to take it.

Ａ You shouldn’t! The dosage depends on your weight and age.
It’s dangerous to take on your own just because the 
symptoms are the same. Be sure to consult a doctor or a
pharmacist.

Even if you have a fever, if you’re fine, there is no need to force it 
down with medicine. It’s much easier to hydrate and cooling your body.
Only when the fever is bad, you can take it.
（If there is no concern about convulsion, etc.）

Pharmacist Yanagisawa Yoshiteru

Ask your Pharmacist

The theme for 2023 is “I’m glad at Iwata Elem.
School” were everyone, children, teachers,
parents to think about, that we aim to build a
school.
Thank you to all the members who
participated. To PTA officers and committee
members, thank you for your hard work for 1
year.

Iwata Elementary School
2023 Entrance Ceremony

Congratulations to everyone who entered Iwata Elementary School. The 
entrance ceremony was held on April 6, 2003.
On the day of the entrance ceremony, energetic new students gathered in the

gymnasium and welcomed the entrance ceremony with their hearts filled with
anticipation. At the ceremony, the new students listened intently to the speech
from the principal and congratulatory address from Mr. Miyabayashi, president of
school district council.

All of us at the PTA hope that the children will grow up in a new environment. We 
will work with parents to support their children’s learning.
Thank you very much for your support.

Classroom Visitation

I was able to see how things were going in school that I couldn’t see.
During the class, the children studied hard and gave their presentations
energetically.



I’m Tsuboi, who will be vice president of PTA. It’s my first PTA activity and I’m 
full of anxiety and nervousness, but I will help children grow up through PTA 
activities to make elementary school life a good memory for children. Please take 
care of me for a year.

I’m Yanagisawa, and I will continue to serve as the PTA vice chairman from last 
year. This year, through the PTA activities, we will do our best together with the 
school so that the children can grow up healthy and have a fulfilling school life. In 
addition, we will support the growth of children together with parents. Thank you  
for your support for a year.

My name is Morishita Sayaka, vice president of PTA in fiscal 2023. I will do my 
best to help children smile a lot, so we appreciate your support and cooperation.

I’m Yamazaki, and I will serve as assistant vice president this year. This is my 
first time as an officer, so there may be some shortcomings, but I will do my best. 
I’m looking forward to having various experiences through PTA activities. I’m 
looking forward to working with you.

I’m Ikuta Mika, the secretary. While the teachers and parents respect each other 
and work together , we believe that our smiles will lead to the smiles of the 
children. I believe that I would like to work while feeling the joy of sharing the 
children’s brilliance, so please support me for a year.

I’m Urasaki, the secretary. I usually sped my days without knowing what kind of 
activities the PTA members are doing for children, but this time I was given such 
an opportunity. There are a lot of things I don’t understand, but I will do my best 
to be of some help. I’m looking forward to working with you.

I’m Kawade Yuriko, the secretary. Through PTA activities, I will do my bestfor
one year while learning from president Asakura and other reliable officers and 
teachers so that the children can enjoy school life. Thank you.

I’m Tanaka Nayu, the secretary. I’d like to do my best with everyone’s help to 
support the children’s activities. I would appreciate if the event would be fullof
smiles for both children and aduts, valuing teamwork. Looking forward for your 
cooperation throughout the year.. 

I’m Nakayama Mika, the secretary. I still have little knowledge of the board, but 
I’d like to work with everyone and work hard this year so that the children can 
create fun memories. I’m looking forward to working with you.

I’m Orikasa, and I’ve benn appointed treasurer since last year. I will do my best 
to help you again this year. I hope that we can also be able to play a role mixing 
the colors of lst year with the new colors. Although it is a small effort, I would 
appreciate your support for one year.

I’m Torii Kiyoshi, accounting auditor. This is my 5th year of PTA activities. Based 
on my past experience, I will do my best to achieve priceless results this year as 
well. Only Iwata Elem. School wins.

I’m Morita Miki, accounting auditor. We will do our best to ensure that the school 
life of the children will be fulfilling this year as well with the cooperation of the 
teachers, parents, and everyone in the community. Thank you for your support for 
one year.

『After all, I’m glad I’m at I wata Elementary School.』

In order for everyone to think that way, all the officers and committee members 
will work together in 2023, and we will work hard with parents, teachers, and 

staff to have fun for a year.

President 朝倉伸一 （Asakura Shinichi） Kita Iwata 1

Vice President 坪井裕真 （Tsuboi Yuuma） Higashi Iwata

Vice President 栁澤吉輝 （Yanagisawa Yoshiteru） Kita Iwata 1

Vice President(fem. rep) 森下さやか （Morishita Sayaka） Kita Iwata 1

Assistant Vice President 山﨑香苗 （Yamazaki Kanae） Higashi Iwata

Secretay 生田美佳 （Ikuta Mika） Higashi Iwata

Secretary 浦﨑昌代 （Urazaki Masayo） Higashi Iwata

Secretary 河出祐理子 （Kawade Yuriko） Kita Iwata 1

Secretary 田中菜結 （Tanaka Nayu） Higashi Iwata

Secretary 中山美香 （Nakayama Mika） Kita Iwata 1

Treasurer 織笠佑佳 （Orikasa Yuka） Higashi Iwata

Auditor 鳥井清志 （Torii Kiyoshi） Naka Iwata 1

Auditor 盛田未希 （Morita Miki） Kita Iwata 1

We are the PTA officer for 2023, looking forward to working with you.
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